


surveys), there is no evidence that bullet and frigate mackerel were forage for managed species.

The Council also considered the presence of such species as bycatch in managed fisheries and
the potential for commercial exploitation when deciding whether to include species in this
amendment. While there is evidence that a small amount of bullet mackerel was caught with
bottom trawl gear that resulted in the landing of species managed by the Council, the information
and analysis indicate co-occurrence that is not necessarily indicative of systematic bycatch in
those fisheries. Many unmanaged species co-occur with managed species, but that does not
make them forage for the managed species or susceptible to routine bycatch in targeted fisheries
for managed species. With no dealer reported landings of bullet mackerel, and an average of
7,500 1b of frigate mackerel reportedly landed each year, there is limited information to support
that these species will be subject to commercial exploitation at this time.

Finally, the best available information does not support the Council’s determination that bullet
and frigate mackerel should be classified as EC species based upon criteria outlined in the
National Standard Guidelines at 50 CFR 600.305. The amendment includes evidence that these
species are caught and sold by commercial vessels and retained for personal use as bait by
recreational fisheries in Federal waters, creating competing interests and conflicts among user
groups, both of which are criteria that could exclude consideration of bullet and frigate mackerel
as EC species. The Council could consider alternative mechanisms to protect and manage these
and other similar species such as little tunny/false albacore and bonito for the benefits they
provide to the marine ecosystem and important commercial and recreational fisheries within the
Mid-Atlantic. This is consistent with the May 19, 2017, discussion by the Ecosystem and Ocean
Planning Committee (EOPC). If the Council believes that these species need conservation and
management, a small tuna FMP or a broader ecosystem based management action may be a more
effective vehicle to manage these species than an amendment predicated on protecting forage for
managed species. This would allow the Council to develop a management approach and
measures that would reflect the unique role these species play in the marine ecosystem. This
would also allow the Council to better integrate the concerns of and impacts to the
predominantly recreational fishery for these species. Such an approach is supported by not only
the EOPC, but also members of the public commenting on this action.

We appreciate the Council’s efforts on this action and its ongoing work to advance an ecosystem
approach to fisheries management. We look forward to working with you on your efforts to
integrate an ecosystem approach into management actions and other fishery management issues.

Sincerely,

Cc: Dr. Christopher Moore, Executive Director, Mid-Atlantic Council
Thomas Nies, Executive Director, New England Fishery Management Council



